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Coming in 2023

Dear ADFAC Friends, 

As we enter this holiday season, on a personal level I am grateful for family, health, 
friends, a roof over my head and meals on the table. From an ADFAC perspective, 
I’m grateful for the community that truly cares about ADFAC and our mission every 
day of the year. 

That community includes the ADFAC Board of Directors that lead with dedication, 
volunteers who continually amaze me with their commitment to helping ADFAC 
and our clients, solid partnerships with our local United Way, service organizations, 
corporations, foundations, religious organizations, and fellow nonprofit providers. 
The ADFAC community also includes each person who provides financial support 
– YOU! This multi-faceted support is what makes ADFAC a stable and effective 
organization that continues to meet the goal of helping our neighbors on their own 
path to self-sufficiency. 

ADFAC is providing a mix of important services in Anderson, Campbell, Morgan, 
and Roane Counties. Our priorities focus on families in need of safe, decent hous-
ing, those who struggle with emergent needs of rent, utility assistance, or food 
to maintain a stable home environment for their families, and students who need 
school supplies to begin each school year ready to learn. Most clients we serve live 
at or below the poverty level. 

When ADFAC was established nearly 36 years ago, the mission was ‘neighbors 
helping neighbors’ and our commitment to helping those in need has not changed. 
Each day our doors are open, we are helping families during times of great difficul-
ty, and ensuring they are treated with dignity and compassion. 

With your continued help, we can continue helping our neighbors. Each donation 
we receive is essential to our ability to answer requests for assistance, particularly 
as we face increased need for our services. 

On behalf of the thousands of individuals we serve, thank you. 

With warmest wishes for happiness and good health,

Annie Cacheiro
Executive Director

School Supplies 30th Anniversary

ADFAC’s School Supplies Program will celebrate its 30th 
year in 2023! From serving just a few hundred in the 
beginning to 4,400 students in 2022, the program has 
seen much growth and change over the years. Please 
plan on joining Becky Hook, Jaclyn Levy, and the rest of 
the ADFAC team to make it the most memorable year 
yet! Details to be announced in the spring.

Appalachian Housing Partners

AHP is gearing up to have a very busy 2023. With months 
of prep work already finished, we expect two new homes  
in Oak Ridge and home repairs for Anderson and Roane 
county seniors to be completed in the first half of the year.

Household Assistance Program

Already underway, the seasonal SAFE and ASSIST utility 
assistance programs will serve hundreds of families 
in need of essential energy during winter months. 
Customers of City of Oak Ridge Electric, Oak Ridge Utility 
District, Clinton Utilities Board, and Powell Clinch Utilities 
District can make automatic monthly donations to these 
programs. For more information, visit www.adfac.org/
utilities.html or contact your utility provider.

Fun-Raising!

The ADFAC Egg Spectacular, Murder Mystery, and Bow 
Tie events will all be back in 2023 to raise funds to 
support ADFAC’s mission and programs.



Lady with a Legacy: Pat Postma honored at 10th Bow Tie event
On Saturday, November 5, ADFAC supporters, volunteers, 
friends, and family gathered to honor Pat Postma, recipient 
of the 10th Bill Wilcox Bow Tie Award.

In recognition of her contributions to the vitality of the Oak 
Ridge community, education, the arts, and nonprofits, the 
theme for the event was, “Lady with a Legacy.” From her 
work developing the Executive MBA program at the Haslam 
School of Business to numerous activities promoting the 
International Friendship Bell in Oak Ridge, Pat has left, and 
continues to leave, an indelible mark in the region.

Event emcee Elaine Graham led the evening with stories and 
humorous anecdotes about Pat’s many accomplishments. 
Guests had the opportunity to add their own stories, and a 
slideshow and video production provided additional glimpses 
into Pat’s love of family, friends, travel, art and design, Oak 
Ridge Breakfast Rotary Club, and much more.

Event attendees not only celebrated Pat but raised 
thousands of dollars to support ADFAC through event 
sponsorships, ticket purchases, donations in honor of Pat, 
and bidding on auction items. Nearly $50,000 was raised, 
making it the most successful Bow Tie celebration since the 
inception of the event in 2013! Half of the funds raised will 
be placed in the Bow Tie Endowment to support the short- 
and long-term stability of ADFAC. 

The 10th Bill Wilcox Bow Tie Celebration & Fundraiser was 
supported by Platinum Sponsors Consolidated National 
Security, MCLinc, and ORNL Federal Credit Union. Gold 
Sponsors of the event were Centrus, Jim & Becky Dodson, 
NorthWind, Oak Ridge Utility District, One Bank, and the 
Wilcox Family. Wendie Aurin – Realty Executive Associates, 
East Tennessee Foundation, Leidos, Mortgage Investors 
Group, Peggy Sells Homes, TNBank, and Willow Ridge were 
Silver Sponsors. Bronze sponsors were Chuck’s Car Care 
Center and Flatwater Tales. Additional support was provided 
by previous Bow Tie recipients as well as BBB-TV, Estate Sale 
Professionals, DoubleTree, Jim Ball, Sheryl Howard, and Trish 
Polfus.



Over the next few months, Appalachian Housing Partners will complete needed repairs for 
three three local homeowners:

•	 Mr. & Mrs. R, Clinton, Over 60.  They help care for their grandson with Leukemia. They 
are getting new floors and replacing a door due to water & fire damage. 

•	 Mrs. S., Oliver Springs, Over 60, retired nurse.  Her home will be fitted with new 
plumbing and a new HVAC system.

•	 Mrs. C., over 60, Clinton, guardian of her great granddaughter.  Her 1930’s home will get 
a new bathroom and roof. 

Look for more information on these repairs in the Spring 2023 edition of ADFACts!

Sometimes it still seems surreal, but for the most part we are now accustomed to the ebb and flow of COVID-19. We are thankfully past the days of school 
and office closings and 14-day quarantine periods just for exposure. For most of us, life is normal again. That is not the case for everyone, though. Some 
are still getting seriously ill, or experience Post-COVID Conditions. And then, there are the businesses that had no choice but to fold during various COVID 
peaks, and the implications of those closures still resonate in our communities. This is where we find Beth and Brad, a husband and wife whose careers were 
upended by the pandemic and came to ADFAC for first time assistance.

Beth and her husband Brad, 
both in their early 50’s, had 
successful careers and had 
been able to pay their bills 
and be self-sufficient. They 
were proud of their grown 
daughter who was working 
and taking care of her bills. 

For 15 years, Brad was 
a superintendent for an 
agricultural business.  Beth 
was working at her dream 
job with a local company. 
Then COVID-19 hit. In March 
2020, as many businesses 
had to close, Beth’s employer 
could no longer afford to pay 
her as the business slowed 
to a standstill. 

For Brad, the organization 
he had worked at for years, 
suddenly shut down and 
he was out of work. It took 
several months before 

Brad’s unemployment began 
and though he was able 
to receive these benefits 
for about five months, 
the benefits stopped 
unexpectedly and he has 
been unable 
to obtain his 
remaining 
benefits.  
Health issues 
related to his 
career have 
prevented Brad 
from pursuing 
other work.

Now the couple 
had no income. 
They could not 
afford to repair 
their car which 
made finding 
work without 
transportation 
an extremely 

difficult process. The couple’s 
daughter and the client’s 
sister were doing what 
they could to help but their 
incomes barely covered their 
own financial needs. 

Beth and Brad needed any 
type of assistance that 
ADFAC could provide.  Beth 
shared that ETHRA had 
recently helped with their 
electric bill and provided 

some food, 
otherwise, she 
said that their 
electricity 
would have 
been cut 
off.  Beth still 
felt under 
tremendous 
pressure with 
their financial 
situation. The 
Household 
Assistance 
Program was 
able to pay 
half of their 
rent payment 
for the month. 
The social 

worker assisting the family 
reached out to a partner 
organization and the partner 
organization agreed to pay 
the remaining rent payment. 
The Household Assistance 
Program was also able to pay 
the family’s gas utility bill. 
To help the family further, a 
food gift card and food items 
were provided to help them 
during this tough time and to 
provide some needed hope. 

With their rent paid up for 
the month and their utility 
bills paid, this couple felt 
that they could now take 
a breath and take another 
step towards their financial 
goal of becoming financially 
stable again.

Our stories: the lasting impact of the pandemic 

Housing Happenings: 
Local homeowners to receive 

essential home repairs



Annual Meeting held 
September 26

Shannon Skeens

Shannon comes to us 
from California along with 
her husband (a retired 
Navy Submariner) and 
her 2 youngest children.  
Their family relocated to 
Oak Ridge in June and 
are excited to continue 
to get to know their new 
community.  

Shannon holds a Bache-
lor’s degree in Child and 
Family Development with 
a minor in Psychology 
from San Diego State 
University and was most 
recently the director of 
a non-profit Cooperative 
Preschool.  Working with 
children and families has always been a passion of hers having worked as a Teach-
er, Family Ministries Director, and volunteering in her kids schools/activities (she 
has 4 ranging in ages from 21-6!) as well as serving as a Court Appointed Special 
Advocate(CASA) and with Sierra Service Project volunteer. 

Serving others is where Shannon’s heart is and she feels grateful to be here at 
ADFAC serving our community.

In late summer - early fall, ADFAC was thrilled to welcome two new part-time 
staff members: Deborah Walter and Shannon Skeens. Deborah (pictured below 
on the left) is the Administrative Assistant in the Household Assistance Program, 
and Shannon (on the right) is the Administrative Assistant in Appalachian Housing 
Partners. We have been needing these positions filled for a while, and these two 
ladies definitely fit the bill!

Please join us in welcoming Deborah and Shannon to the ADFAC family, and if 
you’re ever in the office, stop by and say hi!

Deborah Walter

First let me say how much I am enjoying being at ADFAC.   We have a great group 
of people, and it is very gratifying to be here. I have lived in Oak Ridge for over thir-
ty years, although not a native. I have been married to Mark for 36 years, and our 
two kids both went through OR schools. I have two grandsons who I love to spend 
my time and money on. Unfortunately, they do not live close by.

I retired in 2019 from the Department of Human Services as an Office Supervisor, 
so   busy offices are not a new thing for me. I quickly realized that retirement was 
not that much fun. So 
here I am. 

I am also a huge dog lover 
and love hearing about 
everyone’s pets. I am also 
a very amateur photogra-
pher, hiker, and kayaker. 

ADFAC’s Annual Meeting 
was held Monday, 
September 26 in room 102 
of First Presbyterian Church. 
Nearly two dozen of ADFAC’s 
board, staff, volunteers, 
and friends attended and 
enjoyed refreshments, 
conversation, and highlights 
of the agency’s work in 2021 
and 2022.

ADFAC gladly welcomed two 
new board members: Tommy 
Meredith of Clinton Utilities 
Board and BreAnna Robinson 
of the Oak 
Ridge Chamber 
of Commerce. 
Sadly, Wendie 
Aurin and Cande 
Seay completed 
their board 
terms. They will 
be missed on 
the board, but 
we hope they 
will continue to 
serve in other 
ways.

ADFAC’s 2022-23 Board of Directors:

Jim Dodson, President
Sasha Benjamin, Vice-President
George Paynter, Past President

Dave Mullins, Treasurer 
Lynnteasa Mitchell, Secretary

Lissie Meza Beehan
Katy Brown
Jo Bruce
Cheri Donovan
Cathy Goodman
Margaret Goodman
Brad Jones

Randy McFarland
Tommy Meredith
Darren Osborne
Gene Patterson
BreAnna Robinson
Marcus Weseman

Also during the Annual 
Meeting, ADFAC staff 
honored an exceptional 
couple, Michael & Nancy 
Vudragovich, for their 
dedicated work with the 
School Supplies program. 
Development Director, Jamie 
LaRose, was also recognized 
for 20 years of being on staff.

With ADFAC’s 35th year 
nearly over, the team is 
ready for a new year of 
serving the less fortunate.

Welcome to ADFAC, BreAnna Robinson and Tommy Meredith!

New faces in ADFAC’s offices



Anonymous 
Melissa & Jim Charles
Maureen & Hal Hoyt

Estate of Judy K. Loy
Judy Mason
Estate of Kenneth Smiley Miller

Ann & Denny Siemse
The Wilcox Family

Anonymous
Carolyn Cornett
David & Mary Mullins

Jim & Becky Rushton
John T. & Margaret C. 
   Slankas

George & Michelle 
   Solomon

Anonymous
Ronald & Shirley Auble
Dr. James Ball
Christine Iverson & 

Peter Bancroft
Fred & Sandra M. Barry
Dr. James & Elaine Beene
Sasha Benjamin
Sharon & Allan Cabe

Anne Child
Steve & Karen Clark
Mary Lou Daugherty
Mr. & Mrs. Herb Debban
Jim & Becky Dodson
Charles Fischer
Dr. James Henry
Phyllis Jacobson
Anna & Tom Joldersma

Harold & Sherry Ketterer
Nanette King
Eph & Mary Ellen Klots
David Kocher •
Herb & Carolyn Krause
Dan & Carol LeNoir
Marsha Livingston
Penny Lukin
Dr. & Mrs. James R. Michel

Jane Mook
Masanori Murakami
Ellen Smith & Richard Norby
Dr. & Mrs. Francis R. Reid
Mary Helen Rose
Pat Row
David & Cande Seay
John Storey & 

Rebecca Halperin  •

Dennis & Candice Strickler
Robin & Charlotte Textor
Hans & Dana Vogel •
Carolyn Walker
Carroll & Bill Welch
Marcus Weseman
Don & Janis Williams
Rebekah Young

Anonymous
Marty Adler-Jasny
Valdoris Alexander
Mr. & Mrs. Colin Anderson
Maria Armento •
Ryan & Naomi Asher
Craig & Wendie Aurin
Mary Lou Auxier
Kay Brookshire & 

Tom Beehan

Annie & Ron Cacheiro •
Jim & Priscilla Campbell
Connie & Bill Capshaw
Bonnie Carroll
Hsiung & Kahti Chou •
Kevin & Denise Connolly •
Patty & Barry Cox
Dan & Judy DiGregorio
Elaine Graham & Bill Duncan
P. L. Ellison

Gordon & Miriam Fee
L. Barry Goss
Martin & Jane Grossbeck
Les & Becky Hook
Mary & Gerald Jellison, Jr.
James & Judith Keiser
Julie Li
Betty Mansfield
Joseph & Thelma McGrory
Louise Mixon

Tom & Ann Moore
Teresa Myrick
Wanda & Bob Olson
Monique & Clark Piercy
Nicole Porter •
Jean-Francois & Donna Reat
Karleen Richter
Kathie Shearer
Robert & Carol Smallridge
Ray Smith

Don Spong & Janet Swift
Duane & Nancy Starr
William “Bear” Stephenson
Mary Palmer & Vince Stevens
Janet Townsend
Marian & Robert Varner
Nancy White
Cathy Whitten •
Eleanor Wistrom

Anonymous
Linda & Ron Battle
Roxy & Bob Benning
Michael Toomey & Lydia Birk
Bill & Debbie Bostick
Jo Bruce
Buzz & Flo Buffington
David Savoie & 

Harriet Calandros
Jim & Priscilla Campbell

Edwena & Charles Crowe
Debbie Cutler
Steven Drevik •
Janelle & Tom Dunigan
Jane Flanagan
Mike & Wanda Gilliam •
Warren & Judy Gooch
Elias & Anne Greenbaum
Jim & Mary Ann Hardy
Fred & Sally Haywood

Fred & Kathy Heitman
Carolyn & Robert Henderson
Martha & David Hobson
Joe & Linda Horton
Missy Ivie
Emily & Charles Jernigan
Nancy Macdonald
Lt. Governor Randy McNally
William & Mary McWhorter
Lawrence Metcalf

Ella & David Mowrer
Gerry & Carol O’Farrell
Patricia & William Polfus
Sheila Roddy
David & Beth Schultz •
Mildred Scott
Ron & Patti Shelton
Ronald Strom
Irene Sullivan
Tom & Nancy Thrasher •

Ron & Martha Turpin
Elanita Vogt
Michael & Nancy Vudragovich
David Wallace
David LaRose & 

Juliann Walton
Gabriela Cacheiro & 

Bruce Webb
Jeff & Susan Whitney
Karen Wilken

GRAND SPONSOR

BENEFACTOR

 GRAND BENEFACTOR

AMBASSADOR

 GRAND AMBASSADOR

2022 ADFAC Supporters
january 1 - November 15, 2022



Accuracy is important to us! If your name was omitted, misspelled, or otherwise inaccurate, 
please contact Jamie at jamie@adfac.org.

Donor names followed by “•” indicate Blue Circle Supporters who make regular monthly donations. If you are interested in joining this 
group, PayPal (tinyurl.com/ADFACgiving) provides an option for monthly giving, or reach out to your financial institution for info.

Anonymous
Kimberly Adkison
Nikki Adkisson
Janice Allgood
David & Betty Alspaugh
Susan Batchelor
John & Kathy Bohstedt
David & Kathryn Bowman
Michele & Ronald 

Brandenburg
Joan & Geron Brown
Matthew Burrell
Sue Byrne
Jack & Mary Nell Campbell
Lisa Campbell
Wilson & Deborah Carnes
Scott & Rene Claybrook
Sam & Pat Coulter
William Cross
Linda Crouch
Julie Culver

Benjamin Davis
Cindy Dickens
Margaret Dory
Patricia Duerkson
Bob & Jean Eby
Robert & Eraina Elliott
Jennifer Feagans
Emily Flatau
Dorothy Fontaine
Richard & Norma Franco
Sue Frederick
Roland Friedrich
George & Carolyn Fuller
Arlene Garrison
Tony Gibson •
Peggy & Greg Gruzalski
Gregory & Kay Hamilton
Choo-Yieng Hamilton
Randy & Mary Lou Hammer
Nancy E. Hardin
Carol Harris

Sonya Hatfield
Emily Hatfield
Robert & Linda Hewgley
George Hine
Patricia Hopkins
Richard Horowitz
Jill & Larry Hudgins
Paul Huffstutter
Trudy Hughes
Jennifer Huskey
Curtis Jamison
Roger & Deb Johnson
Kenneth Johnson
Elizabeth Kelley
Diane Krause
Ardyce Lee
Brenda Leek
Susan Lloyd
Karen McCall
Kari McCluer
Evelyn McKamy

Tammy & Scott McKelvey
Robert & Lynda McLaren
Kathleen Meaney
John & Kathy Mesmer
Ann Mostoller
Maryann Mulvenon
Marcia & Fred Newton
Martha Ann Odell
Judy & Hal Osucha
Kent Peters
Phyllis & Lewis Phillips
Rabbi Victor & 

Dr. Avigail Rashkovsky
Emily Rice
Maureen Romanoski
Gary Rowcliffe
Wayne Schacher
Mary T. Schaefer
Maxine & Bob Schultz
Susan Sharp & Richard Ward
Carol Smith

Rachael & Justin Spence
Mike & Eleanor Stevens
Melissa Swanson
Marjorie L. Swenson
Kathy Thiessen
Dottie Thompson
Kathleen Thurman
Shigeko Uppuluri
Ram Uppuluri
Stephen Verran
William Walls
Mark & Jenna Watson
Cindi Wehrly
Blake Whitaker
Timothy & Rechell Wilson
Stephen & Lois Withrow
Christina K. & Jerry Young

Anonymous
Eric & Sandra Abelquist
Lynn Alderman
Mary Elizabeth Alexander
Richard & Jan Alexander
Timothy Anderson
David & Donna Arakawa
J. L. & Bobbie Arrowood
Donna Ault
Jean Bardorf
Nancy Basford
Liz & Don Batchelor
Janet & Tim Bigelow
Wayne Blasius
Ronnie & Jim Bogard
Mike & Roni Boyd
David & Sandy Bradshaw
Karen Bridgeman •
Andrew & Kara Bush
Lynn Calvert
Charles & Betty Campbell
James & Diane Carter
Phillip Cates
Cavit & Mary Cheshier
Kris & Hans Christen
Peggy Mitchell & 

Sig Christensen
Donald Cipriano, Jr.
Pat Clark
Nancy Claybrook

Hiro Coffee
Patti Collins •
William Crunk
Caroline Cummings
Bob & Janet
Mary Ann Damos
Norman & Lee Ann Dobbs
Terry & Betty Ann Domm
Ranaye B. Dreier & Kim Kasten
Louise Dunlap
Art Dworkin
Allen & Susan Ekkebus
Betsy Ellis
Leslie & Bruce England
Carole & Richard Evans
Joe & Angie Fincher
Sherry Hinton & 

Michael Fisher
Charles & Penelope Frew
David Parker & 

Anne Gladman
Len & Judi Gray
Ellie Green
Jan & Larry Greene
Douglas & Anita Greenlee
Don & Jeanie Gregory
Mike & Kathie Guerin
Paul & Princess Haas
Melvyn & Edith Halbert
Jerry Hanna

Jennifer & Paul Hausladen
Steven Havely
Jim Helton
William & Sandra Henry
David Hill
Julia Hoppe
Terrell & Connie Horne
Jo Ellen & John Iacovino
Barbara Jackson & 

Robert Kennedy
Clarence & Lynn Juneau
David & Jo Ann King
Tara Kneiser
Helen Knight
Ken & Barbara Krushenski
Bob Langley
Ed & Jamie LaRose •
Alan & Judy Liby
Ken & Jerry Luckmann
Linda Maddox
Randy & Lesa McFarland
Tim Marema & 

Liz McGeachy
Fred & Beth Meyer
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Montgomery
Aubrey & Geraldine Morris
Tyler Morrow
Rosalie Nagler
Eileen Neiler
Bonnie Nestor 

Wyman & Robin Nettles
David & Kathy Olsen
Susan Olszewski & 

Tom Kaercher
Jim & Greta Ownby
Tim & Annie Oxley
Jane & Jim Palmer
Pat Parr
Mike & Pam Parton
Gene Patterson
Steven & Michelle Pawel
Elizabeth Pease
William & Therese Peek
Monica & Henry Perry
Pete & Hella Peterson
Bob Reed
Gary Riser
Dan & Eva Robbins
James Rome
Judith Rosenberg
Kevin & Cindy Ross
Pete & Jan Ruyl
Kathleen Sarkisian
Crystal Schrof
Alice Scott
Beth & William Shea •
Jane L. Shelton
Fred & Sandra Shull
Mike & Carolyn Slay
David & Vicki Smith

Gregory & Rebecca Smith
Sandy Smith
John Soldano, DDS
Barbara Spence
Virginia Spence
Elizabeth Spooner
Phil Yager & Joana Springmier
Nancy Stanley
Jan & Dennis Superczynski
Berta Swain
Susan & Alan Tatum
Chris & Mary Sue Tavino
Charles & Ann Tindol
Jo Turner
Mary Tuskan
Douglas Van Winkle
James & Jane Walker
Kurt & Catherine Warmbrod
Annetta Watson
Kim Weatherspoon •
Rudolph & Cara Weigel
Mike & Susan Wiley
Joe & Melanie Williams
Kathleen & Herb Williams
Paul & Pamela Williams
John P. Winsboro
Mary Yonts
Susan Yonts-Shepard
Phyllis Zuschneid

SPONSOR

CONTRIBUTOR



Other ways to 
support ADFAC

Donate securely online at 
tinyurl.com/ADFAC-PayPal.

Link your Kroger Plus Card to support ADFAC 
(org # WX171) at kroger.com/communityrewards 

Support ADFAC through your Amazon purchases!
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/58-1727751

In honor of Janet Bartlett
Lucky Vogt

In honor of Darrell Daugherty
Strata-G

In honor of Kiwanis Club of Oak Ridge
Anonymous

In honor of Pat Postma
Dr. James Ball
Fred & Sandra M. Barry
Annie & Ron Cacheiro
Jim & Priscilla Campbell
Steve & Karen Clark
Debbie Cutler
Mary Lou Daugherty
Arlene Garrison
Warren & Judy Gooch
Len & Judi Gray
Martin & Jane Grossbeck
Les & Becky Hook
Terrell & Connie Horne
Trudy Hughes
Jo Ellen & John Iacovino
Barbara Jackson & Robert Kennedy
Emily & Charles Jernigan
Alan & Judy Liby
Betty Mansfield
Tyler Morrow
Masanori Murakami
Jane & Jim Palmer
Pete & Jan Ruyl
Jane L. Shelton
Fred & Sandra Shull
Mike & Carolyn Slay
Berta Swain
Robin & Charlotte Textor
Elanita Vogt
Mark & Jenna Watson
Carroll & Bill Welch

In honor of St. Anthony, St. Joseph, 
and St. Philomena ministries

Anonymous 

In honor of the wedding of Cynthia 
Chesier & Mark Hill

Lynn Alderman
Donna Ault
Cavit & Mary Cheshier
Scott & Rene Claybrook
Nancy Claybrook
David Hill
Richard Horowitz
Elizabeth Kelley
Rosalie Nagler
Gary Rowcliffe
David & Vicki Smith
Blake Whitaker
Timothy & Rechell Wilson

In memory of Mary Ellen 
Burgess

Les & Becky Hook

In memory of Christine Cipriano
Donald Cipriano, Jr.

In memory of Don Dodson
Les & Becky Hook

In memory of Sonny Hammer
Les & Becky Hook

In memory of Richard Hochanadel
Joe & Melanie Williams

In memory of Murray Martin
David & Donna Arakawa

In memory of Dave Mason
P. L. Ellison

In memory of Betty Oakberg
Anonymous
Susan Olszewski & Tom Kaercher

In memory of Tom Row
Anonymous
David & Donna Arakawa
Janet & Tim Bigelow
Warren & Judy Gooch
Les & Becky Hook
Roane State Foundation & 

Roane State Community College
Robert & Carol Smallridge
Tammy & Scott McKelvey 

In memory of Jack Russell
Marcia & Fred Newton
Julie Li
Kathleen & Herb Williams
Dorothy Fontaine
The work family of Jack’s grand-
daughter, Camden McCormack

In memory of Fanny Smith
Jane L. Shelton

In memory of Annette Southard
Joe & Melanie Williams

In memory of Barbara H. Wantland
Kimberly Adkison
Mary Yonts
Susan Yonts-Shepard

In memory of Bill Whitten
David & Kathryn Bowman
Emily Flatau

Altrusa Foundation of Oak Ridge
AmazonSmile
Centrus
Chuck’s Car Care Center
C & J Wealth Advisors
Consolidated Nuclear Security, LLC
Covenant Presbyterian Church, PCA •
East Tennessee Foundation
Enrichment Federal Credit Union
Faith Bible Fellowship Church
First Baptist Church
First Cumberland Presbyterian Church
First Free Will Baptist
First Presbyterian Church
First United Methodist Church
Frontstream
Give Lively Foundation Inc.
Hoskins Drug Store
Jackson Square Oak Ridge
Jane L. Pettway Foundation
Kiwanis Club of Oak Ridge
Kroger Community Rewards
LaFollette United Methodist Church
Materials and Chemistry Laboratory, Inc
Mobley Engineering, Inc
Mortgage Investors Group
Network for Good
New York Ave. Church of Christ
Norris Religious Fellowship
North Wind Solutions
Oak Ridge Alumnae Panhellenic 

Association

HONOR & MEMORIAL DONATIONS BUSINESSES, CLUBS & CHURCHES

Oak Ridge Associated Universities
Oak Ridge Breakfast Rotary Club
Oak Ridge Communication & Telephone
Oak Ridge Community Fund
Oak Ridge Elks Lodge
Oak Ridge Unitarian Universalist Church
One Bank of Tennessee
ORNL Federal Credit Union
Peggy Sells Homes
PEO Sisterhood Chapter G
Radioactive Frog Web Design
Roane State Community College
Roane State Foundation
Solway United Methodist Church
State Farm Good Neighbor Grant
St. Elizabeth’s Episcopal Church
St. Francis Episcopal Church
St. Joseph Council of Catholic Women
St. Mary’s Church
Strata-G
Techmer PM
Thompson Charitable Foundation
TNBank
United Church - Chapel on the Hill
UT-Battelle
Variety of Eastern Tennessee
West Knoxville Friends Meeting
West Village Christian Church •
Women of the Moose, Chapter 1061
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Just in time for the holidays, ADFAC offers a way 
to honor your loved ones and help the poorest 
families in our community.

Simply make a donation of any amount to 
ADFAC and let us know who your donation 

honors. Your recipient will receive a custom card announcing a gift has been 
made in their honor. You will also receive a  letter of acknowledgment for your 
donation. “Gift of Hope” contributions are tax-deductible and will be used 100% 
locally to help families struggling to obtain life’s basic necessities.

If you would like to honor someone special with the gift of hope, please fill 
out the form at right and send it to ADFAC (feel free to duplicate the form as 
needed).  Send your completed form 
and donation to:

ADFAC HONOR CARD 
PO BOX 5953 
OAK RIDGE, TN 37831-5953

You may also 
order cards 
through 
PayPal. Simply 
scan the QR 
card at right 
and proceed. 
Please make 
sure you list 
recipient’s name & address during the 
checkout process, or by sending the information to 
jamie@adfac.org . 

Neighbors Helping Neighbors Since 1987

Aid to Distressed Families of Appalachian Counties (ADFAC)
1051 Oak Ridge Turnpike • PO Box 5953Oak Ridge, TN 37830(865) 425-0256 • adfac.org 

The Gift of Hope

Neighbors Helping Neighbors Since 1987

Aid to Distressed Families of Appalachian Counties (ADFAC)
1051 Oak Ridge Turnpike • PO Box 5953Oak Ridge, TN 37830(865) 425-0256 • adfac.org 

The Gift of Hope

This holiday 
season , give the 

“Gif t o f Hope”

Your name (as you would like it to appear on the card)

Recipient’s name (as you would like it to appear on the card)

Your address

Your address

Recipient’s address

Recipient’s address

Amount of donation

Yes! I would like to honor my loved one b y 
making a donation to ADFAC in their name. 
Please send my recipient a “Gif t o f Hope” card.

Please send your donation and completed form to:
ADFAC Honor Card, PO Box 5953, Oak Ridge, TN  37831-5953


